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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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	Project Title: Rosecrans Marilla
	Lead Agency: City of Norwalk, California Community Development Department
	Contact Name: Manraj G. Bhatia, PhD, AICP
	Email: Mbhatia@norwalkca.gov
	Phone Number: (562) 929-5710
	Project Location: 13310 Rosecrans Avenue, Norwalk, California.  Los Angeles County
	Project Description: The City of Norwalk iis the lead agency preparing a Mitigated Negative Declaration for the proposed Rosecrans Marilla Project located at 13310 Rosecrans Avenue, Norwalk, California.  The project is located in southeastern portion of Los Angeles County in the City of Norwalk and approximately 1.2 miles east of Interstate 5. The project is a proposal to merge five existing parcels into three parcels to allow for the future development of three single family residences. No land disturbance or grading is currently proposed. Requested project entitlements include a General Plan Amendment, Zone Change, and Tentative Parcel Map.  Subsequent to planning approvals, future entitlements would consist of Site Development Plan review and applicable grading and building permits.The project is located on vacant 0.39-acre site with an existing Neighborhood Commercial General Plan designation and Restricted Commercial (C-1) Zoning. The site comprised of five (5) parcels identified as Assessor Parcel Numbers (APNs) 8070-023-001, 8070-023-002, 8070-023-003, 8070-023-030, and 8070-023-031.






	Project's Effects: During grading for construction, there is a potential for cultural or tribal resources to be discovered, including human remains that could result in a potentially significant impact. The City of Norwalk(City) solicited consultation with tribes on the lists provided by the California Native American Heritage Commission (NAHC). One tribe requested consultation, the Gabrieleño Band of Mission Indians – Kizh Nation. The City and the Gabrieleño Band of Mission Indians – Kizh Nation developed three (3) mitigation measures to implent during construction. The mitigation measures require monitoring by both City and tribal representatives to ensure that should any cultural or tribal resources or human remains be discovered, that construction would stop and actions implemented to ensure protection and proper handling of any cultural or tribal resources, including human remains.
	Areas of Controversy: The City of Norwalk held public workshops to introduce the first proposed iteration of the project to interested parties. The first iteration was a mixed residential and commercial project. The comments from the community largely focused on the intensity of the proposed uses upon existing residences. The applicant redesigned the project in response to the comments. The redesigned project now consists of three (3) single family homes. Another workshop was held and members of the public expressed that the redesigned project addressed the concerns raised during review of the origninal project concept. During public workshops, members of the surrounding community expresse
	List of Agencies: Pursuant to California Code of Regualtions, Sections 15205 and 15206, the project will not affect resources for which a  responsible or trustee agency would require review. 


